August 23, 2014
Minutes of Stewardship Commission

St Brendan Catholic Parish

Upcoming Events- Saturday, September 13th 0900 Discernment Day


Sunday, September 21st 10am All Parish Mass followed by Parish Picnic



Saturday September 27th 1100 Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon- all invited!

Attendees- Deacon Jose Blakely, Mark Patterson, Marie Hedden, Ed Spencer, Julie Spencer, Bill Nash.
(retired members Dianne Osmialowski and Arlene Prib thanked for their service at the July BBQ held in place of the monthly meeting)

Absent- John Phillips and Pastoral council rep Chris Guitterez.

Meeting opened with prayer lead by Mark with theme of offering ourselves to God as humble servants doing God’s will and bearing witness.

Check in around the table.

Minutes approved from June meeting.

BATHROOM REMODEL – CELEBRATING OUR SUCCESS
Do
Ed reported stats- 
40 volunteers completed the project.
 Estimates are that the original bid was for around 
$70,000 to remodel the main men’s and women’s bathrooms making them accessible for disabled persons.
 The collections/ income from the ACA (Annual catholic appeal rebate) was about
 $34,000. 
The actual cost using volunteer labor came to approximately 
$10-12,000. This is a significant savings and great success story of what can be done if we come together for the common good. Many good lessons were learned in the process. Project created community and showed parishioners commitment to the parish.
Only thing left to complete is the installation of new mirror in the nursery and -the purchase and placement of new Baby changing tables in both bathrooms. Discussion around the placement location of these.  The consensus was that the wall in the handicap toilet stall in the women’s bathroom would be best and the wall outside the stall in the men’s bathroom would be most convenient.
** (ATTENTION JOHN and FRANK) are to make the final decision.
Jose is putting together a “Celebrate our Success” Photo Album that chronicles the project.
Plans are underway for a BBQ/Picnic/ Volunteer Luncheon event to thank all involved. 

(Saturday September 27th 1100 in the Narthex is the Appreciation annual Volunteer Luncheon)

*Bill volunteered to write up a flyer for the bulletin that will thank all the volunteers (both English and Spanish) and explain how it came about with “before and after” photos from Jose to be used.

Annual Catholic Appeal rebates follow up. We must continue to follow through on promises made to the parish. Can we encourage/promote more visionary projects in the future rather than day to day maintenance costs. Next is spending to replace the church sound system which affects every liturgy and parishioner. This promise must be fulfilled. How can we help to make it happen. We must carefully consider what we want. Can it be done with volunteer labor? Money left over from bathroom remodel must be properly rechanneled for new project. Need details from Jon and Fr. Jim on costs, etc.
Posting Minutes of meetings on website. Dianne was instrumental in seeing this got done but we have not kept it up. Jose is willing to post them but needs the password for access from Dianne. Marie will email the two.

DISCERNMENT of leadership. Bill has been discerned to become our new chairperson. He is very faithful to our parish with a vision of focusing on successes and learning from what did not work. Julie is still in discernment as to the role of assistant to the chair. Marie requested that we share the secretarial duties of minute taking. We continue the process of inviting new members to discern on especially members of the Hispanic community.
Malawi Sister Parish update. Fr. Jim and Brigette Blair traveled to Fr. Johnnie Chimwaza’ s Parish of St. Martins at the end of June to represent St Brendans and begin the process of beginning a sister parish relationship. This trip did not succeed in that Fr. Johnnie’s parish is not ready to begin this relationship. The sister parish committee is praying and researching other options with the help of Bishop Montfort Stima of Mangochi diocese in Malawi. Discussed how best to keep the parish informed of this development. Cannot expect Fr. Jim to make report. Communicate goals and vision in the bulletin and announcements at masses, table visible in the narthex.
HISPANIC COMMUNITY INTEGRATION EVALUATION. The letter requesting this of the Archdiocese has been sent and received from Fr. Jim.  Process can now begin.

VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR POSTION ON HOLD due to parish financial situation. Reviewed the background and intent of this staff position. Ed Spencer acted as volunteer coordinator for the bathroom remodel project.  Ask Fr. Jim- what is the status of this job/plan? How do we move forward?

ASK Fr. Jim for meeting with commission to create an open dialogue, share concerns, hear his perspective. Offer that volunteers could help with many projects- for example- landscaping, web design, carpet cleaning- many hands make light work. We see the challenges and would like to help offer solutions. Bill will formulate an agenda and contact Fr. Jim for availability. How do we help affirm and encourage through these difficult times?
Marie Hedden
Submitted 8/27/14 

